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November 1, 2017 
 
The Honorable Marlene Anielski, Chairwoman 
Ohio House State and Local Government Committee 
17 South High Street, 12th floor 
Columbus, OH 43215 
 
Dear Chairwoman Anielski, 
 
The American Council of Engineering Companies of Ohio offers this letter as opposition 
to the proposed amendment to House Bill 121.  This language continues to enforce our 
view that this bill is redundant with the current practice and licensure requirements of a 
professional engineer and therefore not needed. 
 
As ACEC Ohio testified on May 9, 2017 before your committee, the role of a consulting 
engineer is to provide sound engineering judgement and expert advice based on the best 
interest of the client for each project worked.  They are ethically required to do so by the 
cannon of a professional engineer, outlined in OAC 4733-35 and the National Society of 
Professional Engineers Code of Ethics (see attached).  The amendment language outlines 
“sound engineering principles”, which are undefined.  A professional engineer uses many 
factors when choosing the correct type of pipe for a project: soil type, pressure the pipe 
will be under, ease of connection with other types of pipe, expected service life and 
installation costs to cite a few.  This bill continues to try to legislate engineering 
judgement, even with the proposed change to the language.   
 
While ACEC Ohio believes that competition is good, allowing economics to guide the 
selection of a material is not good public policy and can void the engineer’s standard of 
practice and ultimately create liability and litigation.  This may inadvertently increase the 
cost of a public project, which we believe is not the intent of the proposed legislation. 
 
Thank you for the opportunity to provide our view on the proposed language change to 
House Bill 121. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Beth Easterday 
President 
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